
ZBA 2020-16 
65 Sbona Rd 

ADL 10-21-2020 
 

MEMORANDUM OF STAFF COMMENTS 
 

TO:  Zoning Board of Appeals 
FROM:  Adam Levitus, ZEO 
DATE:  October 21, 2020 
RE:  #2020-16 Yard Variance 
APPLICANT:  Vipul Patel (Owner) 
ADDRESS: 65 Sbona Road 

MBL 14-2 / 69 / 85 
ZONE:  R-15 
 
Proposal and Background 
Vipul Patel is requesting a variance for a northerly front yard of 25 feet when 35 feet is required in the R-15 
Zone per Berlin Zoning Regulations §V.A.10 for a second-story addition above an existing attached garage. The 
property is on a corner lot, with the requested variance along Colonial Drive. 
 
Staff Comments 
The existing ranch house with the attached garage was built in approximately 1955. The existing garage has a 
current setback of 25 feet (between the garage and the property line along Colonial Drive) that was 
established at the time of the original construction.  
 
The applicant is proposing to construct an addition above the existing garage. The proposed addition would 
not meet the current regulations for front yard setbacks; however, it would align with the existing 
nonconforming setback line of the garage and would not decrease the existing front yard along Colonial Drive.  
 
 
Zoning Requirements:  
§V.A.10  Front Yard  
Required:      35 ft.   
 
Existing  
Nonconforming:  25 ft. 
 
Proposed:   25 ft. 
 
 
The Town of Berlin Plan of Conservation and Development, Section II, Strategic Outline for Implementation, 
Strategy 1: Coordinate the Regulatory Structure to Support the Plan, 3) states: Any variance granted by the Zoning 
 Board of Appeals should be consistent with the standards imposed by Connecticut General Statutes in which a 
 hardship exists owing to conditions affecting a specific parcel of land, and the variance which is granted should be 
 consistent with the goals and policies of this plan and the intent of the zoning regulations. 
 














